For more helpful advice try these websites

	http://www.bullyfreezone.co.uk
	http://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk

	http://www.antibullying.net
	http://www.kidscape.org.uk


Say No to Bullying at Oyne School
Pupil Guide
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At Oyne School…
At Oyne School everyone should feel happy, safe and secure.  This is a right and also is the best way for us to learn.  We are a telling school.  This means if you are being bullied you should tell someone.  It also means if you see someone else being bullied you should also tell someone.  This way we are all working together to make our school a happy and safe place for everyone.

What is bullying?
At Oyne School the best way for us to be happy and safe is when we all follow the Oyne School Charter.  Bullying behaviour is not ‘kind’, or ‘gentle’ or ‘helpful’.  Bullying can be lots of different things.  It can be kicking, punching, name calling, stealing, leaving nasty messages on a phone or website, not letting someone play a game or saying hurtful things about people.  When these things happen over and over again this is bullying.


Bullying feels like…

Bullying can make you feel scared, upset, frightened, lonely, that it’s your fault, or frightened to go to school.
What should I do?
If you are being bullied or are worried about bullying the first thing you should do is TELL SOMEONE.  It could be your mum or dad, an older brother or sister, a teacher, or an adult in the playground or put a note in the class worry box.  DON’T try to deal with it on your own, this can make it harder.  Tell your friends and keep away from the bully or find an older pupil that you trust.  Play in a different part of the playground or keep near to a playground supervisor and tell them if you are worried.  Don’t fight back as this could get you into trouble and you might get hurt.    
What will adults do when you tell them?
Adults will ask you about what has been happening.  If you have told your parents/carers first they will speak to someone at school to get some help.  If you speak to someone in school first they will write down what has been happening.  They will speak to anyone else who was involved so that they can find out more about what happened. They will talk to you about what you think will make your situation better they may speak to your parents so that they can help. Any pupils who have not been following the Oyne School Charter and have been showing bullying behaviour will be dealt with through the behaviour policy.  So they might lose Golden Time, they might lose playtime, they might meet with the Head Teacher, or their parents might come in for a meeting. Your teacher will check how you are doing regularly until things get better.
What will the School do?
Throughout the year the school will work to get rid of bullying behaviour by teaching anti bullying strategies in class and by reminding everyone that bullying is unacceptable at Oyne School.  There will be assemblies and different ways of reminding everyone how to stop bullying.  If you have anti-bullying ideas that will make Oyne School better you can tell your Pupil Councillor. All the adults at Oyne School take anti-bullying very seriously and will listen to your worries.

